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Lawmakers: Hey, State DOT Commissioner, How About a Straight Answer? (Updated With Video)

by: Joseph Spector 

January 30, 2012

Missed among all the news yesterday over redistricting was the grilling that state DOT Commissioner Joan McDonald received at a transportation budget hearing yesterday.

She was accused of offering vague answers to how the state will fund a $1.2 billion infrastructure plan for 2012-13 fiscal year. She didn’t say what projects would be funded and was accused by a Queens lawmaker of not even knowing that a road project was already underway in his district.

Senate Finance Committee Chairman John DeFrancisco, R-Syracuse, was miffed by some of McDonald’s vague answers.

    Check out this exchange:

    “In order to make our informed judgment, would you agree that we need some facts and some information about the areas you are in charge of in the Transportation Department?” asked DeFrancisco, a lawyer and the Senate GOP’s lead floor debater.

    “I believe that’s a fair assessment,” she responded.

    “Now tell me, how we can do that function when your answers have almost been uniformly to all questions, ‘We’re studying it’?”

    She responded, “This is the start of the dialogue.”

The DOT is also being knocked for planning to close some regional offices.

Assemblywoman Donna Lupardo, D-Endwell, Broome County, a member of the Transportation Committee in the Assembly, is raising concerns about the potential loss of the area’s DOT regional office.

“I understand the governor wants government to be more efficient, but we need make sure the Southern Tier isn’t negatively affected,” she said in a statement today.

Updated: Here’s the hits by DeFrancisco on McDonald. It starts at the 56:00 mark.
NYS Legislature Joint Budget Hearing on Transportation

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a0mQz4361js&feature=player_embedded 

AD-126
Journal News – Politics on the Hudson Blog  Page 1 of 1

[image: image1.jpg]